


     February 27, 2024
A meeting of the Cranberry – Venango County General Authority was held February 6, 2024.  At noon the meeting was called to order by Mike Deibert, other members in attendance were Gus Kirwin, Rob Eakin and Mike Erwin.  Also attending were Heather Hepler and Mike D. Erwin (Cranberry Township), Kyle Schwabenbauer (EADS Group), Greg Merkel (Solicitor) and township resident Brian Swartzfager.
Rob made a motion to adopt the agenda; Gus seconded, all in favor. Motion carried. Rob made a motion to accept the minutes from last month’s meeting; Gus seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS 
Township resident Brian Swartzfager asked about connecting to the sewer line on Jimmy Morrison’s property behind his house.  The members explained the 2 options to him; Jim can make the line compliant by adding manholes on the corners and turn it over to the township. As of now it is considered a private line and according to the 2022 Rules and Regulations only one connection is allowed per private line or get right of ways from neighbors to cross their property to run line for connection at Bredinsburg.  
Attorney Merkel spoke to members about closing an old sewer account from a previous PENNVEST loan; PNC requires a resolution giving someone permission to do so.  Rob Eakin made a motion to accept the resolution authorizing Pam Exley to close the account, Gus Kirwin seconded, all in favor. Motion carried. 
Entech proposal
Nick O’Halloran with Entech sent a proposal for 2024 to be signed by Mike Erwin; the cost of testing has increased by approximately $300 per visit.  He currently tests water quality each quarter.  After discussion Mike Erwin will discuss having it changed to twice a year and 2 “on call” visits at the current cost.  
OLD BUSINESS
Intermunicipal Sewer Agreement
The mediation meeting was held January 17.  Authority members entered an executive session at 12:40 and exited at 12:52. 
Mall WTP Upgrade
The next construction update meeting will be held at 9:00 February 23 at the township building.  The generator at the mall needs to be moved back to the township building, once that is done Horizon can start work on the site. The PENNVEST settlement is temporarily on hold, while Pam is out of the office due to the death of her father.  It is scheduled for February 22nd at 1:00PM.


Compliance
New quarterly testing is required for PFOS/PFAS, Kyle has a list of labs that do this testing if needed.  There is one in Indiana that charges ~ $1,600 per quarter. EPA sent us everything we needed for our first quarter testing, and it was returned to them in January.  Our next test will be due in April. 

Lead Service Line 
Mike Erwin and the water department workers are delivering surveys door to door and are leaving them if no one is home to let them take inventory of the water lines. Mike will compile a list of information and send it to Kyle to load into the GIS system.  The company that hosts the GIS software is no longer allowing EADS to host our system without our system having their own license, so the township will need to purchase a license to maintain the GIS system.  He will provide more information on this.  If districts are over 1500 customers with a large portion of “unknowns” there is a 95% confidence level, which equates to 317 lines for us to dig up and verify. 
Kohler Generator
Mike Deibert found out that the switch was damaged, vendor can build a new one, but he asked for a price before a decision is made to repair. If the price is too high, the guys will just pick it up. Mike Erwin and Mike Deibert have talked about putting the generator from the mall plant onto a trailer to be able to use it.
Rob Eakin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:03pm; Mike Erwin seconded the motion, all in favor.  Motion carried.  


Next meeting:  March 5, 2024
Respectfully submitted by Heather Hepler





